Selectmen’s Meeting
Town of Bowdoin, Maine

September 17, 2018

A true record is recorded:

Present were:
Marc Bernier
Michelle Keleher
Deborah Marquis

6:30 PM Pledge of Allegiance
Selectmen reviewed and initialed and/or signed the following:
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Minutes for September 10, 2018

A/P and P/R Warrant # 21

E-Bulletin from Maine Municipal Association regarding the Legislature’s enactment of LD 1629, an
amended version of Governor LePage’s senior tax lien foreclosure bill, LD 1629, An Act to Protect
the Elderly from Tax Lien Foreclosures. If the Governor signs the bill or allows the bill to become
law without his signature, the provisions of the bill will be effective on December 13, 2018.
Preliminary 2019 State Valuation report from Maine Revenue Services. The proposed 2019 State
Valuation Notice will be sent by certified mail on or before September 30, 2018.

Notices and agendas for MSAD 75 Meetings on September 13, 2018

Planning Board Minutes for August 28, 2018

A year-to-date financial report from Lisbon Emergency

A request from Axiom for a final payment of $4000.00.

A final Report from Axiom with a technology plan indicating potential costs, the feasibility of
potential government grants, and avenues that we may consider for getting broadband into all areas

of Bowdoin.

Other Business:

>

JR Card came in to tell the Selectmen he will be doing the grading at the old school on the Town lot
this coming weekend. This will enable the Historical Preservation Committee to have steps built for
the building as requested by MMA Loss Control.
JR also said he will be unable to get together with the electrician to put electricity down at the
Recycling center this week, but he will plan to do it next week.
Carol spoke with John Lambert about repairs needed at the Historical Society building and told him
of an avenue for getting volunteers to help with tim work for building the steps for the School
building. R
Carol called Jim Small to check out the stress fracture along both the interior and exterior of the left
wall at the Salt Shed. He will also do the repair to the basement railing on the left side going into the
basement at the Town Office. ..
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» Richard Bates, electrician will check out and make necessary repairs to the electrical outlets in the
Salt Shed. He will also check the outlets at the Fire Department at the request of Tom Garrepy, Fire
Chief.
» Michaeline Mulvey brought in a tree growth plan which needed to be signed by the Selectmen for
property she recently purchased.
Adjournment: At 7:17 PM Michelle made a motion to adjourn, Deb seconded, the vote was unanimous
and the meeting adjourned.



